SIDE LETTER
Voluntary Reassignment — Adult Branch Court Deputy Probation Officers

This side letter is by and between the Probation Peace Officers Association of Contra Costa
County (PPOACCC) and the County of Contra Costa (County) and is effective the day it is
approved by the Board of Supervisors.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION: Historically, the Adult Branch Court Deputy Probation Officer
(ABCDPO) positions were kept separate from the Probation field units and were separately
supervised by a Probation Manager. The ABCDPO positions were, and continue to be, paid for
and selected by the Superior Court. Due to the need to make structural changes in the
Probation Department, these positions have recently been placed under the supervision of a
Probation Supervisor, who also supervises a field unit. These ABCDPO positions were placed
under the supervision of a Probation Supervisor based solely on the geographical locations of
the Superior Courthouses. This change in supervision was not intended to change the
reassignment procedures that have historically been applicable to the ABCDPO positions.

AGREEMENT OF THE PARTIES: In order to continue the reassignment process that has
historically been applicable to the Adult Branch Court Deputy Probation Officer (ABCDPQ)
positions, the parties agree that the procedures set forth in subsection (B) (2) Order of Posting
of Section 20.2 Posting of Vacancies and Reassignment of the Memorandum of Understanding
between Contra Costa County and Probation Peace Officers Association of Contra Costa
County (MOU) do not apply to ABCDPO positions. All other provisions of Section 20.2 remain
applicable.

The terms of this Side Letter will be incorporated into the next MOU between the County and
PPOACCC.
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